

Ingersoll Safe Cycling Committee - MINUTES
December 13th 2018 - Town Hall - JC Herbert Room

Present:	Sam Horton	Brian Petrie
	Fred Freeman	
	Kyle Stefanovic	Meagan Lichti
	Fred Freeman	John Bell
	Sandra Lawson	
Regrets:	Angila Peters	Darryl Capern
	Costantino Mongelli	Annette Riley
	Jeremy Wilson	

1. Introductions, Welcome

2. Acceptance of Agenda

1st Megan Lichti

2nd Brian Petrie

Carried

3. Approval of November Minutes. Business Arising

1st Brian Petrie

2nd Megan Lichti

Carried

A) Bike Salvage and Repairs program update – police actions bikes & police services board involvement

Discussion: Quarterly member for committee from police services board. No movement/discussion.

Discussion: Looking for bicycle repair person to help with repairing bikes to distribute.

Action/Decision:

B) Budget Updates

Discussion: Operating Budget will be looked at in January 2019

Action/Decision:

4. Membership Update – New members and Application Process

Discussion: Michael will look for a 1 fit all application and make it a friendly application.

Action/Decision:

5. Public Health Update

Discussion: ongoing vision zero progress. No other updates.

Action/Decision:

6. Family Cycling Day Update – Minutes of Last Meeting are attached

Discussion: continued planning. Minutes attached. Question: are follow up vehicles required at every race? Rest stop check ins and a floater to ride around all so we know where and who to

expect. Looking to revive mice mascots. Gazebo in centennial may serve as the centre/registration, to be built in the spring. Promotions to come follow online registration roll out.

Update: Ava has her service dog. Jan 20th at Elm Hurst Kiwanis is having an open house, afternoon event 1-4 pm Ava will come with her dog. Light refreshments, snacks and cash bar.

Action/Decision: Jessica/Kyle to enter family cycling day registration into rec management software to allow for online registration.

7. Share the Road – Application for Silver Update

Discussion: Application due March. Another meeting in January. Discussion around Bike Summit attendees, April 1 and 2, 2019. Conference call with Share the Road: input on how cycling should be promoted. Two suggestions: 1) infrastructure supplied by 1 supplier or met with bulk requests 2) tourism, collect data and capture tourism levels in Oxford County.

Action/Decision:

8. Bike Trail – Counter Update

Discussion: updates to follow.

Action/Decision: Sandra to follow up with Constantino

9. Bike for Youth – Donation from Kiwanis

Discussion: Kiwanis donated bike to youth whose bike was stolen from Fusion.

Action/Decision:

10. New Business

Discussion: 1 on 1 with the minister of transportation or parliamentary assistant. What would you like brought up before 'Rural Ontario Municipal Association'? 1) Mandatory helmets 2) will support of share the road continue? 3) Not enough advocacy around health improvements to cycling 4) important of tourism in Ontario and infrastructure necessary 5) vision zero (collisions and fatalities) protecting vulnerable road users

Action: Send minutes to Michael re meeting

11. Adjournment. Next Meeting: January 10th 2019



Family Cycling Day Meeting - Nov 26th 2018

Minutes

Conference Room - Pharmasave Building 19 King St E Ingersoll

Attendees - Jane Cole, Kim Overton, Jane Nasbitt, Annette Riley, Eric Berridge, Gord Lesser, Scott Nasbitt, Sam Horton

(1) Welcome and introductions

(2) Agenda review and accepted

(3) Previous minutes and review. The memo to the corporations and businesses was reviewed and was accepted. The dispersal of the memo will take place in January.

(4) The reservation of Centennial Park - no one was present from the parks and rec, Sam will send an e-mail to Kyle Stephanovic to ensure the park is available on June 1st.

(5) There has been no update from Jason Anaka (Canadian Tire) as it relates to the Jump Start Program. This is the Christmas season and Jason has much to deal with. We will address this further in January.

(6) Advertisement of Event:

There was substantial dialogue around the advertisement of the event.

- (a) Letter to all of the local cycling associations within 200 kms
- (b) Oxford Tourism
- (c) Town website
- (d) Village Voice
- (e) Social Media
- (d) Website - Annette

(7) Ideas - Gord suggested looking at a geocache element to the recreational ride.
A revival of the cheese mice mascots. (Doug Harris)
Cheese theme to be fleshed out further

(8) Ingersoll Big Cheese Challenge update - no report

(9) Recreational Ride - Scott reported on the recreational ride. Masons are engaged but have not officially met thus far.

(10) Little Cheese Challenge - no report - Jane will be in contact with Nancy to begin the planning process



(11) Tim Loubzon could not attend but did send an e-mail to the committee with the work he has commenced.

(12) Wine and Cheese event - Planning to commence in January

(13) 50/50 Draw - Kiwanis to obtain the licence

(14) Silent Auction - no report

(15) Next Meeting - January 28th, 2019 - Pharmasave Conference Room - 7:00pm

(16) Adjournment